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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

APRIL 4, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Cory McNeely.  Pinebrook resident Gene Arnold was also present.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Gene Arnold was introduced to the board.

2. Minutes from the January 11, 2012 board of directors meeting and March 7, 2012 general meeting of the owners were reviewed.  Lisa made the motion to approve.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.

3. Gene Arnold, Pinebrook resident and general contractor, brought to the attention of the PHOA board that the home being built on lot 80 in Pineridge by Max Greenhalgh exceeded Summit County height restrictions.  Accordingly, the home also violates height restrictions per the Pinebrook CC&R’s.  It was determined that the topographic elevations per the site plan presented to the Pinebrook Architecture Control Committee (ACC) were incorrect, which caused the height of the home to exceed limitations by approx. 8 or 9 feet.  Dan noted that the site plan had been stamped by a local structural engineer.  General discussion followed.  It was suggested that Summit County take the lead in enforcing their building codes first, but that a letter be sent to Mr. Greenhalgh from the association’s attorney, Craig Hoggan, indicating the problems and the HOA’s position on the matter.

4. Dan discussed current status of the dispute with Mike Baker and the metal roof he installed on his house in 2011.  He noted that the HOA has not come to terms with Mr. Baker or his attorney yet, but that the HOA would not accept a fine in lieu of the roof being painted or replaced.

5. There was brief discussion of the dispute over Ken Delnort’s home currently being built on Wagon Wheel Circle, but as of the date of the meeting, no new developments had surfaced.
6. It was noted that the tennis court gate had been damaged to the point of being non-functioning, and that it should be fixed.  Dan noted he would coordinate the repair.  

7. There was general discussion of the Pinebrook pool project, and whether the marketing efforts should be revived this year.  No decisions made or voted upon.

8. Dan noted that the fence behind Eagle Ridge along Pinebrook Road would be re-painted this year, and that he would coordinate the project with Hal Puttuck, the fellow who painted it the last time.

9. Financial statements at and for the two months ended February 29, 2012 were presented and reviewed.  General discussion followed.

10. Elections for association officers were held.  Holly made the motion to reelect Ted Barnes as President, Lisa Fizer as Vice President and Cory McNeely as Secretary/Treasurer.  Dan seconded the motion.  Vote all in favor.

11. The 2012 spring cleanup days were scheduled for May 25th through June 3rd.  Notice of the cleanup to be included in the May newsletter.
12. The summer party was scheduled for August 18th at the Pinebrook park.

13. The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 6th.  
14. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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